DRIVER EDUCATION ANNUAL REVIEW MINUTES

FEBRUARY 25, 2010


The annual review meeting for driver education took place on Thursday, January 25, 2010 at 7:40 a.m. in the curriculum office.  Those who attended the meeting were:  Jim Lewis, Sharon Pool, and Judy Weber-Jones.  Curriculum updates and driver education projects were discussed.


Jim Lewis reported that Dave Gregerson from Solae had given him a copy of a “Distracted Driving” DVD that was published by Solae.  The company has had a large amount of accidents since January 2010, and the DVD was made as a reminder to Solae employees about driver safety.  Dave thought that we might be able to use it as part of the driver education curriculum.  Mrs. Jones said that she would make copies of the DVD.  (After viewing this DVD, it would be very worthwhile to show this to students and adults alike.  Perhaps it could run continuously during Falcon Pride night.)


There will be two new driving rules that were passed in the Illinois legislation that all drivers will have to follow.  The first is that it is now illegal to use a cell phone in both construction zones or in school zones. 


House Bill 71:  A person may not operate a motor vehicle on a roadway while using an electronic communication device to compose, send, or read an electronic message.  There are exceptions and a Hands-Free Device may be used.   


House Bill 72:  Prohibits the use of a wireless telephone while operating a motor vehicle on the roadway in a school speed zone or on a highway in a construction or maintenance speed zone.  

Summer school for driver education was discussed.  Jim reported that a decision concerning the summer driver ed. course would be made at the March GCMS Board of Education meeting.  Currently, the PBL school district will not be offering it, but the Fisher district will.  Also, it is a possibility that the course cost will be raised from the current fee.


Sharon talked about an article that was in the Bloomington Pantagraph about a new AAA Driving While Texting simulator.  It is currently on display at the IHSA offices, and will also be at the basketball tournaments in Normal and Peoria.  Judy said that she would contact the regional commander to see if it would be possible to have it brought to GCMS. 

Mrs. Jones reported that thirteen students would be going to the Project Ignition Conference in California in March.  There are seventy students in the GCMS Project Ignition group.  Also, there will be fourteen students going to the Great Lakes Teen Safe Driving Conference, which will also have a Service Learning Conference incorporated in it.  Fourteen students who are freshmen through seniors will represent GCMS, and learn leadership skills.  The conference will take place on April 8 and 9, 2010.  


Judy has been in contact with Chip Pew from Operation Lifesaver.  They are interested in having the Projection Ignition students create short DVD segments on railroad safety that could be played in driver education classes and departments of transportation across the United States.  They will also be creating television commercials to use.  Mr. Pew is going to meet with the team about the DVDs in March, and again at the leadership conference in April. What a great reflection on GCMS that Mr. Pew knew the level of quality that the GCMS Project Ignition students could create.   

Update: Concerning the texting while driving simulator, Judy was able to contact the regional commander.  The simulator will be brought to the GCMS High School in early May.

